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RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Board accept the following donations and that appropriate recognition is given to the 
donors. 

SUMMARY: 

Operations East has received donations in the following regionsldivisions: . 

Pacific Region 

Anderson Memorial Senior Center 
Steve Whisler donated an oscillating fan and two ceiling fans totaling $127.68 to cool the 
facility for the senior citizen programs; 

Angels Gate Park 
Bo Bowles donated $2 13 for the Music By the Sea program. 

Banning Recreation Center 
Banning Manor Senior Club donated $100 for their Halloween event. 

Norm's Restaurant donated $500 for the youth basketball program. 

Cathy Farnilathe donated $1,000 for the center's girls sports program. 
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Natalie Ruby, on behalf of ~ c ~ o h a l d ' s  Restaurants, donated various supplies valued at $300 
for their fundraiser. 

Juanita's Foods donated various supplies for their fundraiser valued at $500. 

Cabrillo Marine Aquarium 
Gethsemane Baptist Church donated $150 for educational programs. 

Pao-King Guo donated $150 for educational programs. 

Steve Lund donated $225 for educational programs. 

Junipero Serra High School donated $100 for educational programs. 

G.S. Travel donated $200 for educational programs. 

Morongo Band of Mission Indians donated $250 for educational programs. 

Paula Rae Park Hawkins on behalf of Pt. Vicente Chapter National Society of the Daughters of 
the American Revolution donated $1 00 for educational programs. 

California City Middle SchooVStudent Council donated $162 for educational programs. 

Gabrielino High School Associated Student Body donated $100 for educational programs. 

Compton Unified School District donated $240 for educational programs. 

Fontana Unified School District donated $175 for educational programs. 

Kathleen Mitchell, Director on behalf of Granada Preschool - The Clubhouse, donated $1 00 for 
educational programs. 

Young Men's Christian Association of Metropolitan Los Angeles donated $100 for educational 
. - 

programs. 

Carol Bell Mankiewicz donated $100 for educational programs. 

Netzel Associates, Inc. donated $1: 50 for educational programs. 

Los Alamitos Unified School District donated $350 for educational programs. 
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Marymount College donated $100 for educational programs. 

Cub Scout Pack 23 donated $100 for educational programs. 

Sarah Fehribach donated $250 for educational programs. - 

Robert G. Douglas donated $250 for educational programs. 

Silver Camp Gan Israel donated $100 for children's educational programs. 

Central Recreation Center 
Judge H. Dixon donated $500 for the community Halloween program. 

East Wilmington Greenbelt Park 
California Sulphur Company donated $300 for the community Halloween event. 

Elysian Park Therapeutic Recreation Center 
Home Depot donated gift cards totaling $200, for repairs at the center. 

Harbor City Recreation Center 
Bob Auerbach donated $302 for the sports program. 

Darrell Bell donated $500 for the youth program. 

' James McDonald, on behalf of the Harbor City Lomita Lions Club, donated $400 for the 
purchase of gym mats. 

Harbor Recreation District 
Julie Greer donated two office desks valued at approximately $200 to be placed at a recreation 
center in the Harbor District. 

Leland Recreation Center 
Steve Meyers, on behalf of Kiwanis, donated $350 for Easter program supplies. 

Frantz Dietrich donated various supplies for the Halloween event valued at $500. 

Gilbert Lindsay Recreation Center 
Chuck Bookhammer, Executive Office of the Kenneth Hahn Administration Petty Cash Fund 
donated $200 to purchase toys for the center. 
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Normandale Recreation Center 
Officer Teri Pacheo Williams donated $3,941.70 for adult programs 

Pacific Region Headquarters 
Los Angeles Federal Credit Union donated $200 for the Bridge Art Program. 

South Bay Latino Chamber of Commerce donated $400 for entertainment for VIP reception at 
the Bridge Art event. 

J. Bryan Hall donated $200 for the Bridge Art Program. 

Peck Park Recreation Center 
Younan Safar donated $100 for staff hours for clean up of Peck Park Canyon. 

Ross Snyder Recreation Center 
Robert Bringas, Jr. donated $200 for the teen club. 

Senior Citizen Nutrition Program 
Tony Alamo. donated $500 for the seniors golf tournament. 

Senior Citizens Section 
Morris Wapner, on behalf of the Felicia Mahood Senior Club, donated $500 for the 90+ 
Honoree Luncheon. 

Anthony Calise, on behalf of the Peck Park Seniors Club, donated $300 for the 90+ Honoree 
Luncheon. 

Pauline Classen, on behalf of t h e ~ r i e n d l ~  Valley Senior Citizen Club, donated $250 for the 90+ 
Honoree Luncheon. 

Nena Wolfe, on behalf of the Canoga Park Senior Club, donated $150 for the 90+ Honoree 
Luncheon. 

Leonard Duncan, on behalf of the Hi-Neighbors Senior Citizens Club, donated $1 60 for the 90+ 
Honoree Luncheon. 

Algin Sutton Recreation Center 
Ms. Antoinette Cason, on behalf of the Wells Fargo Foundation, donated $1,000 for the summer 
day camp and after school club supplies. 
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Rev. C. Lamar Simmons, on behalf of the Greater Mt. Olive Baptist Church, donated a soccer 
goal, a chalker, socc-er balls, and knee pads valued at $2,000 for the soccer clinic and leagues. 

Vallev Therapeutic Recreation Center 
Cori Staggs, on behalf of the Mentor Corporation, donated $1,000 for t-shirts and supplies for 
the annual Wheelchair Over the Line tournament. 

Van Ness Recreation Center 
Jack in the Box, in care of Cedric Price, owner, donated $600 for the girls baseball and softball 
programs. 

Overhill Dental donated $600 for the baseball and softball programs. 

The Richard F. DwyerIEleanor W. Dwyer Fund donated $600 for the baseball and softball 
programs. 

Watts Senior Citizen Center 
Hugo Neu-Proler Company donated $250 for supplies for the center's rose garden. 

Metro Region 

Alpine Recreation Center 
Way Sack Chow donated $1 22 for the Halloween Carnival. 

Gilbert Wong donated $100 for the Halloween Carnival. 

Southern California Teo-Chew Association donated $200 for the Halloween Carnival. 

Chinese Consolidated Benevolent Association donated $200 for the Halloween Carnival. 

Hing C. Wong, M.D., donated $1 50 for the Halloween Carnival. 

Zeke Zen Yee donated $800 for the Halloween Carnival. 

Chew Chase Recreation Center 
Betty Bartlotta, on behalf of Atwater Village Residence Association, donated $679.41 for 
the annual model car contest for the teen club. 
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El Sereno Senior Citizen Center 
Elsie Silva donated $100 to be used as needed for the center. 

Glassell Recreation Center 
Anahuak Youth Soccer Association donated $300 for the Halloween program. 

Glassell Park Senior Club donated $1 00 for the Halloween program. 

Stock Lumber donated twenty-two 4x8 particle board sheets for the Halloween haunted 
house; the estimated value is $486.20. 

Glassell Park Improvement Association donated sixty-three 2 x 4 ~ 8  lengths of lumber for the 
Halloween Carnival; the estimated value is $1 50. 

Highland Adult Center 
Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council donated one Vision Fitness T9200 Treadmill 
for the exercise class; the estimated value is $1,200. 

Hollvwood Recreation Center 
George Cruz, donated one Foosball table to the teen club; the estimated value is $200. 

Metro Region Headquarters 
Rebecca Goldberg, on behalf of the California School Age Consortium (Cal Sac), donated 
food to support the employee recognition program; the estimated value is $250. 

Montecito Heights Recreation Center 
Zending and Investments donated pumpkins to create a pumpkin patch for the Halloween 
Carnival; the estimated value is $1,200. 

Rose Hill Recreation Center 
La Familia Seniors Club donated $20 for the Halloween Carnival. 

South Seas House 
Mary Ann Christopher donated 65 toys, at a minimum value of $10 each, to be used for the 
Winter Wonderland Program; the estimated value is $650. 
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Griffith Region 

Westwood Pay Tennis 
Crucible, Inc., dba Food Chain Films, donated $500 for programs and an additional donation 
of $500 to repair the fence of tennis court number five. Acknowledgement should be sent to 
Brad Goldwaite, Crucible, Inc., dba Food Chain Films, 2335 SE 5oth Avenue, Suite B, 
Portland, Oregon 972 15. 

Griffith Park Boys Camp 
The SYSCO Company donated a Nikon Cool Pix L3 camera, valued at $130. 
Acknowledgement of this gift should be sent to Rosa Lucero, SYSCO Company, 20701 East 
Currier Road, Walnut, CA 91789. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 
Acceptance of these donations results in no fiscal impact to the General Fund except unknown 
savings as donations may offset some expenditures. 

Report prepared by Olujimi A. Hawes, Management Analyst 11, Operations East - Pacific Region 




